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Corporal punishment in the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. Provisions against violence and abuse in the Constitution (1992), the Children and Adolescents Code (2001), the Criminal Code (1998) and the Law Against Domestic Violence (2000) are not interpreted as prohibiting all corporal punishment in childrearing.
Corporal punishment outside the home
There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in schools. A number of laws protect students’ dignity, including the Children and Adolescents Code (articles 21, 22 and 114) and the General Education Law (1998) (article 125), but there is no prohibition of corporal punishment.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime and as a disciplinary measure in penal institutions.

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment in alternative care settings. The Minors Code explicitly prohibited corporal punishment in institutions for children who have been abandoned or are in danger, but this Code was revoked by the Children and Adolescents Code and the prohibition was not reiterated.

There is no explicit prohibition of corporal punishment of children in situations of employment.

Following examination of the state party’s second report in 2001, the Committee on the Rights of the Child recommended that the state party explicitly prohibit corporal punishment in the family, schools and other institutions (CRC/C/Add.166, para. 32). In light of the General Comment No. 8 adopted by the Committee on the Rights of the Child on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and taking into account the recommendation in the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children that all corporal punishment of children be prohibited by 2009, we hope the Committee will repeat its recommendations and urge the state party to enact legislation to explicitly prohibit all corporal punishment, including in the home, as a matter of urgency.

